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North American Energy Standards Board

1415 Louisiana, Suite 3460, Houston, Texas 77002

Phone:  (713) 356-0060, Fax:  (713) 356-0067, E-mail: naesb@naesb.org


Home Page: www.naesb.org

via email and posting

TO:
NAESB Retail Markets Quadrant (RMQ) and Wholesale Electric Quadrant (WEQ) Members and Interested Industry Parties
FROM:
Caroline Trum, NAESB Director of Wholesale Electric Activities
RE:
NAESB RMQ/WEQ Business Practices Subcommittees Informal Comment Period
DATE:

June 14, 2024
Dear NAESB RMQ and WEQ Members and Interested Industry Parties,
As part of an informal comment period, the RMQ and WEQ Business Practices Subcommittees (BPS) are seeking feedback regarding the initial drafts of the NAESB Base Contract for the Sale and Purchase of Distribution Services from Distributed Energy Resource (DER) Aggregations and the accompanying Conditions Precedent Addendum to the contract, both developed in response to a request from the U.S. Department of Energy.  The NAESB contract and accompanying addendum will support transactions between a distribution utility and a DER aggregator for distribution services by establishing standard contracting terms and definitions that can provide consistency and minimize uncertainties in the contracting process as well as reduce costs associated with counterparty negotiations.  The intent of the RMQ and WEQ BPS is to create a NAESB standard contract that can be used across jurisdictions, incorporating terms and conditions with broad applicability and flexibility for parties to adapt to unique circumstances.  

Your response is requested by the close of business on Friday, July 12, 2024.  All interested parties, regardless of NAESB membership status, can submit informal comments for consideration, including proposals for new, alternative, or revised language to the terms and definitions included in the initial drafts.  As part of the comment period, the RMQ and WEQ BPS have also requested specific feedback from aggregators and utilities regarding any additional contracting provisions related to the sale and purchase of distribution services from DER aggregations that may be relevant or in use by the industry and should be considered.  For your convenience, the initial drafts of the NAESB Base Contract for the Sale and Purchase of Distribution Services from DER Aggregations and the accompanying Conditions Precedent Addendum can be accessed using the below hyperlinks.
· Initial Draft – NAESB Base Contract for the Sale and Purchase of Distribution Services from DER Aggregations: https://naesb.org/member_login_check.asp?doc=weq_rmq_bps061424reqcom_a1.docx 
· Initial Draft – Conditions Precedent Addendum to the NAESB Base Contract for the Sale and Purchase of Distribution Services from DER Aggregations: https://naesb.org/member_login_check.asp?doc=weq_rmq_bps061424reqcom_a2.docx 
Please submit comments to the NAESB office (naesb@naesb.org).  Non-members that need assistance in viewing the documents may contact the NAESB office to obtain access.  All comments will be reviewed by the RMQ and WEQ BPS during its next meeting, scheduled for July 18, 2024 from 1:00 PM – 4:00 PM Central.  An agenda for this meeting will be posted once available.  If you have any questions or need further assistance, feel free to contact the NAESB Office at 713-356-0060.
Best Regards,

Caroline Trum
cc: Jonathan Booe, Executive Vice President and Chief Operating Officer
RMQ and WEQ BPS Request for Informal Comment
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